CITY OF ELSBERRY

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

NOVEMBER 6, 2018

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Infrastructure Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Short, Alderman Hartley, Mayor Wilch, Brian Hemmer with Alliance, Kevin Hailey with the Elsberry Fire Department, Brent Rockwell, Ben Houston and Linda from the Elsberry Health Care Center and City Clerk Sue Hogarth.  Tony Sneed with Alliance was unable to attend.
Alderman Short called the meeting to order.   Roll call deemed a quorum present. 

Sewer Project for the Elsberry Health Care Center 

Ben Houston and Linda from the Elsberry Health Care Center came to the Infrastructure Committee meeting after meeting with Mayor Wilch to discuss running wastewater from the City of Elsberry to the Elsberry Health Care Center starting in 2019.  The sewer will be tied in at the ballpark on Hwy B and will go out to their facility on Hwy B.  They will use  a 3" forced main but would consider a 6" forced main if they can get the grant money from the CDBG.  Tony Sneed with Alliance would like to increase the line size and is working on the numbers since this would help to promote future expansion down Hwy B possibly all the way to Bryant's Creek subdivision.  Brian Hemmer with Alliance said there would be no problems with accepting their flow.  With the grant money, there would be no expense to the city and we would increase the size of the sewer well.  There was discussion about having the Health Care Center purchase a generator for back-up power as well.  

The grant money wouldn't be available until April 2019 which is fine with the Health Care Center because it will give them time to pursue engineering work for now.  The grant money is almost a sure thing per Chad Eggen at Boonslick and the Health Care Center would receive 100% funding due to the nature of their industry.  

There was discussion about what rate to charge the Health Care Center for multi-use sewer.  The out of town rates are too high with $32.00 for the first 1,000 gallons and $3.21 for each addt'l 1,000 gallons.  The in town rates are $31.43 for the first 1,000 gallons with $2.73 for every addt'l 1,000 gallons.  They currently use 7,200 gallons per day but if they add on with the assisted living center, that could increase to 10,000+ gallons per day.  Ben stated that their monthly budget for sewer would be around $1,634.00.  For Lakeview, we charge those residents the out of town rate per Mayor Wilch so we will have to be somewhat consistent with the rate structure.  
Brian Hemmer with Alliance asked about annexation but the increase in taxes for being a part of the city would be more than the sewer rate increase.
A question was raised about what would be the best legal recourse to continue with this project which will be added and addressed as an agenda item for the November 13th board meeting.   The legal issues would be to determine who owns the sewer line and what sewer rates to charge.  If the Health Care Center would sign over their sewer system to the City of Elsberry including the lift station, the cost savings could help them with their sewer rates.  Any future taps on that line would go to the city.
Ben Houston asked if they could determine a out of town rate using the commercial sewer rate and they are also interested in the high speed internet and cable services from Yondoo Broadband as well as a separate trench line.   

The next steps is to determine the sewer rates and vote on how to proceed with the project after the grant money is determined.  It was mentioned that the generator should be covered in the grant money.   
City Water Issues 
Brian Hemmer and his management team at Alliance have been working to address the brown water issues within the City of Elsberry.  They have created a new system with the staff at City Hall to keep track of all brown water calls.  They just completed a new hydrant flushing system which took a week & 1/2 to complete by isolating sections of the city for flushing.  Alliance opened the hydrants all the way and started at the plant instead of the water tower.  They are using a TDS meter at the water plant to test the saturation index.  The hydrant at 2nd Street has been fixed and there were turbulence issues with the 2" lines that connect 2nd & 3rd Street and Elsberry Hardware and the apartments above the store.

Kevin Hailey with the Elsberry Fire Department stated that he doesn't want to be blamed for the brown water issues when he opens up a hydrant.  Alderman Short asked to have an agenda item added to the November 13th board meeting on how City Hall should answer questions and handle issues with brown water calls so no one gets blamed.  Kevin Hailey stated that the brown water issues have been an ongoing problem for years and it is now starting to accumulate.  Newer lines are being contaminated with the older lines so he thinks a full open hydrant flush with loss of water pressure may be a good thing even though boil water advisories would need to be issued.  Brian suggested a technique called dry ice pigging but it is expensive and could possibly blow the lines.  He could also use a robot vacuum to clean out the tower.  80% of our infrastructure is old except for the transmission lines.  Brian also said we need to abandon the 4" line at Sanderson and bore out 2" lines.
Kevin Hailey also suggested to install a flush hydrant at 2nd Street and to add a valve to shut off 2nd & 3rd Streets when they are doing fire training.  The Ellis hydrant is fenced in and fire training would be more difficult because of the lines.  Alderman Short asked for a recommendation by January 1, 2019 with costs and a plan of action going forward including a recommendation for the fire department on the best location to do their training that can accomodate our system.
Lift Station at Hatfield Road  
The electric has been turned off at the lift station at Hatfield road and the portable pump has been removed.  Brian Hemmer with Alliance suggested covering the existing piping in the lift station with concrete.   The lift station is 6' x 11' and 5' deep so it would take about 12.22 yards of concrete to protect the piping lines since it is still connected to the lagoon.  Alderman Hartley suggested screenings instead of concrete since it is less expensive and it is easily dumped in with a skid loader.  The Infrastructure Committee recommends screenings and to bust off the top and add more screenings.  Brian will get costs on the screenings and present this at the November 13th board meeting.
Pricing for "No Dogs Allowed During Events" signs at City Park / Stop Signs
Brian Hemmer with Alliance priced out signs and Admedco had (4) white signs with green lettering at $29.50 each or a total of $118.00 plus shipping that says "No Dogs Allowed During Events".  A copy of this ordinance was provided by City Clerk Sue Hogarth and Alderman Short asked to possibly consider revising the ordinance to "No Dogs Allowed at City Park" before having signage printed.  The issue to possibly revise the wording on this ordinance will be added as an agenda item to the November 13th board meeting.
Brian also priced stop signs with flashing LED lights which was $1,598 each.  There was discussion about the 3 way light and how it has been difficult to find a new LED lighting fixture to replace the existing one.  The Infrastructure Committee will recommend to take down the 3 way light fixture and to add this to the November 13th agenda for the board to approve.                                                                   

New Furnace for Alliance 
The furnace at the Alliance offices is worn out and needs to be replaced with a new furnace.  Mayor Wilch received a closed bid from American Heating & Cooling in Silex and Alderman Short asked Brian to go ahead and get a total of 3 bids to present to the board meeting on November 13th.  
Review Insurance Property Coverage for City of Elsberry with DeWitt Insurance / Missouri Rural Services Corporation

Since there were quite a few questions raised about specific items in the property insurance and going through it line by line to see if all is still relevant will take some time.  Alderman Short recommended to have City Clerk Sue Hogarth meet with Alderman Davis and a representative from DeWitt Insurance to review the policy line by line and make any changes to present at the next Infrastructure meeting.

Discussion about creating a new scope of work for re-bids on roof repairs at the City Park & Gazebo
A question was raised by City Clerk Sue Hogarth to create a new more detailed scope of work for the roofs at the City Park Pavilion and Gazebo which would provide options for shingles and for a metal roof.  Alderman Short said the first step would be to either accept the bid that was awarded or to reject the bid at the November 13th board meeting before creating a new scope of work and asking for re-bids.  If we decide to re-bid with metal, it will need to be included in the scope of work if the metal will cover the shingles or if they should be removed.
Alderman Hartley made a motion to adjourn the Infrastructure Committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Short.     


AYES – All in Favor
    NAYS – 0
    Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned at 7:34PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth 

City Clerk 

